
The Green Old Deal Is Now The
Green New Deal
Everything that’s Old is New Again

How many of you think that Alexandria Ocasio Cortez (AOC) went
to college, got a degree in Economics from Boston University
(that is scary), and dreamed up the Green New Deal all by
herself? She may have put her name on this summary but this
“DEAL” has been around for decades – under different names of
course.

You  probably  have  seen  it  in  you  home  town  called  –
Sustainable Development, Smart Growth, Resilient Communities,
and of course the real deal –  UN Agenda 21/2030, Your New
World Order under a One World Government.

Yes, you read correctly, The Green New Deal is a summary of UN
Agenda 21/2030. The purpose is to limit mobility, eliminate
private  property,  eliminate  cheap  energy  which  raises  the
prices on food, eliminate meat, demand that the populace does
more for less. Do as I say not as I do is the attitude. This
“Deal” will do nothing to affect climate basically because the
climate is controlled by the sun, moon and oceans. Lack of a
quality  education  focusing  on  traditional  education  using
factual math and science fools the masses into believing they
are accomplishing something. What we are seeing is the result
of a socialist  K-12 education. This “Deal”  is being taught
in  your  schools.   After  all  the  Globalists  believe  “The
Capitalists Will Sell Us the Rope with Which We Will Hang
Them.” V Lenin.

The Green New Deal quotes the IPCC (Intergovernmental Panel on
Climate Change) which has stated often that they doctored the
numbers to meet the desired outcome.

Where did this Deal come from?  Communists/ Globalists need a
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common  enemy  so  they  can  create  groups  through  identity
politics who become the victims of this enemy.  What better
than Climate, an issue that can never be solved by humans but
requires mountains of money to cure.  By combining climate
with pollution the public is confused and are fooled into
believing they have control over climate. After the Cold War
the common enemy was selected – humans.  So now we fight
ourselves – the epitome of stupidity.

“We need to get some broad based support, to capture the
public’s imagination… So we have to offer up scary scenarios,
make simplified, dramatic statements and make little mention
of any doubts… Each of us has to decide what the right balance
is between being effective and being honest.” – Prof. Stephen
Schneider, Stanford Professor of Climatology, lead author of
many IPCC reports

Once  the  enemy  was  identified  the  lies  and  manipulation
began.  “No matter if the science of global warming is all
phony… climate change provides the greatest opportunity to
bring about justice and equality in the world.”
–  Christine  Stewart,  former  Canadian  Minister  of  the
Environment

By eliminating civics in school, students have no idea about
the danger of communism and all other isms.  Communism, et.
al., are the exact opposite of American ideals and in reality
against the law in America.

Does ANYONE REMEMBER … Communist Control Act of 1954

Created during the period of the Second Red Scare (1946–1954),
the Act was one of many bills drafted.

The Communist Control Act (68 Stat. 775, 50 U.S.C. 841-844) is
a piece of United States federal legislation, signed into law
by  President  Dwight  Eisenhower  on  24  August  1954,  which
outlaws  the  Communist  Party  of  the  United  States  and
criminalizes  membership  in,  or  support  for  the  Party  or
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“Communist-action” organizations and defines evidence to be
considered  by  a  jury  in  determining  participation  in  the
activities, planning, actions, objectives, or purposes of such
organizations.

and the 45 Goals of Communism read into the Congressional
Record 1963. [Link]

Most  people  especially  legislators  have  no  idea  this  law
exists.

All the Communists did was change their name to Progressives,
Socialists, Globalists Collectivists, Islamists etc. Green to
avoid detection. How did they get into Congress? One school at
a  time.   Common  Core  (the  icing  )  created  an  uneducated
compliant populace who are taught by talking points that they
are the victims and evil capitalists are the oppressors.

Their socialist schools under a variety of names are popping
up all over America.  The latest is the CasaLaxmi  Foundation
putting up an international boarding school in Bay County,
Florida.

Sounds great?  A wonderful boom to the economy of Bay County,
Florida? Yeah team!  But the consequences no one thinks about
are stellar.  This international (socialist school) will not
teach about American exceptionalism as these are children of
the world. As socialist teachers indoctrinate, these students
will carry the socialist message throughout America.  The
electorate will change until Americans will be taught that
America at fault for the ills of the world and is a democracy
with a pesky constitution that is old school.  – Let’s dump
the  electoral  college  will  be  the  solution.   Unwilling
indoctrinated  Americans  will  vote  against  the  American
represented republic and our guarantee of a republican form of
government,  US  Constitution   Article  4  section  4  will
disappear just like the Pledge. The transformation of America
will be complete.   H2B visas will be overstayed and more
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socialists  will  indoctrinate  Americans  and  vote  in  our
elections.

Need more convincing?  In Florida we have radicals Islamic
Gulen Schools that are growing under “choice”.  We have a
Chinese charter school and several UN mini Global schools, all
indoctrinating  The  Green  New  Deal,  all  paid  for  by  the
American taxpayer. Lenin was right.

In 1963, Rep Herlong (D-FL) read the 45 Goals of Communism
into the Congressional Record.  He did this to make sure that
Congress is on alert and the goals will never be forgotten. 
Congressional Record–Appendix, pp. A34-A35. Read the goals…

These goals were read by an ANTI COMMUNIST Democrat. Look how
far we have come today as the communists follow goal # “12.
Resist any attempt to outlaw the Communist Party and #15 
Capture one or both of the political parties in the United
States.”  Once you read the goals, you will be shocked to see
how far they have come.

I believe that both parties under the goal of GLOBALISM have
an equal hand in destroying America’s promise of freedom,
liberty and a REPRESENTATIVE REPUBLICAN form of government. 
Remember Marx said: “The goal of socialism (and other isms) is
COMMUNISM.”  They are using open borders to accomplish this
goal  by  allowing  millions  of  low  skilled  socialists  into
America paid for by Americans. The cost to each American is
about 25% of their salary.

OK so what is the big deal, Communism, Socialism, Capitalism
who cares they are all the same. NO they are not. Wordsmiths
have changed the definitions so they appear the same but are
way different.  Capitalism allows for individual ownership of
your person, land business and intellectual property. Under
Communism everything is controlled by the Government.

America today is in a battle over MONEY, POWER and CONTROL. 
Right now the only one fighting the Globalists is President
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Donald Trump. It is exactly like George Carlin said,  “There
is a club and you aren’t in it.” 

I want to thank AOC for this Green New Deal.  It is time for
this long awaited debate.   Holding those accountable by your
votes is only the beginning.

Is America worth saving?  Even if this “Deal” is rejected,
will your voice be strong enough?  Will you call out the other
Green New Deal programs under Sustainability, conservation,
Smart Growth, Resilient Cities, Charter Schools. etc? Will you
go  to  School  Board  or  Commissioner  meetings,  alert
legislators? Today only 25% of Americans support socialism. 
That will change dramatically if we do nothing.

“Evil Triumphs when good Americans do nothing.” Edmond Burke

I will not comply will you?  Karen Schoen
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